
   

August 2022 Monthly Newsletter 



2  

From the Pastors          

Continue… 

 “But as for you, continue in what you have learned and have firmly believed, knowing 

from whom you learned it” (2 Timothy 3:14). 
 

It is nearly the start of a new school year. It is a time of change in schedule and return to 

routine. This time of year brings all sorts of new “beginnings” and yet it brings all sorts of 

opportunities to build upon what has come before. I love how the Apostle Paul connects 

these two realities in his letter to the younger pastor Timothy. Timothy after all will soon be 

entering a “new” chapter in his ministry. Paul will no longer be with him as he has in the 

past. Paul also will not be there to give him the direction, leadership, and guidance that he 

once did. Yet, in the midst of this new challenge, Paul provides Timothy both the 

remembrance and the encouragement he needs as he launches into a new season of life.  
 

First, Paul reminds Timothy of the strong foundation upon which his faith has been 

grounded. Timothy’s faith has been built brick by brick upon the foundation of Jesus Christ. 

The builders have been more than passing strangers. Instead, they have been those that 

he has known and trusted. His mother and grandmother have lovingly placed the word of 

God in his heart and mind. Paul himself has painstakingly raised up Timothy along the way. 

In the midst of a shaky and tumultuous world, Timothy is able to have a rock-solid faith 

because he knows “from whom he has learned it.” There have been others who have 

given him the gift of Jesus, the one reliable source of stability in a world of so many 

conflicting claims. Where do you see those faithful fellow believers at work in your life? 

Where might you find more who would come alongside you in this journey of faith? Where 

are you being called to provide that steady influence into the lives of other Christians, 

especially those younger in the faith? 
 

Second, Paul gives Timothy the needed encouragement for this new chapter in life, as he 

urges Timothy to “continue.” There are many things that we “start” in our lives. We start 

various diets, exercise plans, personal goals, etc., but how well do we do at “continuing” 

what we have started? And yet we know that the ability to “continue” often comes from 

the momentum that is keeping us moving forward. Paul invites Timothy to look back as he 

sees how far he has come. He encourages Timothy to consider what he has learned, 

experienced, and believed for that is the key as he “continues” in what God has in store 

for his life. Where is God inviting you to celebrate your past that it might prepare you for 

the future? Where is God encouraging you to learn from your experiences that it might 

propel you in your ongoing journey? Where is God challenging you to continue steadfast 

in your faith? 
 

As we ourselves find ourselves at a time of transition into a “new chapter” may you 

continue in what you have firmly believed because of those from whom you have learned 

it. May your experience of growth in the past prepare you for your continued growth in the 

present. For each and every day that we “continue” this journey of faith, we remember 

that we do not journey alone, for as Paul says elsewhere, “And I am sure of this, that he 

who began a good work in you will bring it to completion at the day of Jesus 

Christ” (Philippians 1:6). May you continue to apply the good news of God’s gospel grace 

in Jesus Christ to your life each and every day. 
 

God’s Peace, 

 Pastor Kurt Ebert 
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Staff Spotlight / Volunteer Focus  

Heather Marrero 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What is your role at Calvary?   

Children’s Ministry Director 

What is your favorite thing about serving at  

Calvary? 

Being a part of the children’s faith, helping them to 

learn & grow, and teaching them that Jesus will 

always love them. 

Who has been the biggest influence on your faith? 

Why?   

Nancy Witham—she led me through an in-depth 

Bible study, helped me grow in my faith, led me 

through many difficult times in my life and is my 

“go-to” for any faith-based or life questions. I love 

her dearly. 

Favorite Book/Verse of the Bible?  

Matthew 6:34 

Favorite Dessert?   

Cake 

What is one thing that the people of Calvary can keep 

in their prayers for your area of ministry? 

Growth, open minds, and faithfulness 

Bud Pflug 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

What is your role at Calvary?   

Volunteer for worship slides, Communications 

Ministry Team, chorale, and other stuff. 

Part-time employee for Video Ministry and  

website 

What motivates you to give of your time and  

talent in this way? 

I have been so blessed by God, and I want to 

be a blessing to others—”blessed to be a  

blessing”. Jesus has suffered and died for me, 

on no merit of my own, and I want to serve Him 

by serving others. 

What is your favorite thing about serving at Calvary? 

The people of Calvary; being part of a vibrant 

church family. 

Who has been the biggest influence on your faith? 

Why?   

My parents (they were examples of a strong 

faith life) and the wonderful church families I 

have been a part of over the years (they gave 

me opportunities to grow in my faith).  

Favorite Book/Verse of the Bible? 

Favorite book is the Book of John. 

Favorite Dessert?  

Kentucky Butter Cake 

What is one thing that the people of Calvary can 

keep in their prayers for your area of ministry? 

Pray that Calvary is able to attract young  

people and families to carry on the mission 

here, especially in the areas of video and  

website ministry. 
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General News 

GriefShare  

Faith-based grief support, help & encouragement after the death of a spouse, child, 

family member, friend. Wednesdays, August 17—November 9, 6:00- 8:00 p.m. Led by 

trained facilitators Mike Louden and Roxanne Deardurff. Sessions include videos by 

experts in grieving, support group discussion, personal study/reflection. Open to  

everyone. Begin attending at any time; sessions are not sequential. Contact Mike 

Louden or Roxanne Deardurff for more information. 

Foundations of Faith Class  

• 6 Sunday Morning Sessions 

• Starts Sunday, August 21, 9:25 a.m.     Room 125   

Twice a year Calvary offers its Foundations of Faith Class for adults, providing  

practical answers about faith, the Lutheran Church, and Calvary's mission. Our fall 

class will begin August 21 for 6 sessions (no class Labor Day weekend.) If you are  

interested in becoming a member of Calvary, this class is a great opportunity to 

learn more about our ministries and to become better acquainted with our pastors 

and other individuals. All materials and refreshments are provided; supervised nursery 

and Sunday School classes are available for children. Questions? Email Kara Hiatt.  

Lutheran World Relief Promise Project—School Kits    

Plan to help pack school kits for LWR on Oct 11. Shop 

now for school supplies when prices are low. Items  

needed are 70-sheet notebooks (wide or college-ruled), 

12” rulers, pencil sharpener, blunt scissors, unsharpened 

#2 pencils w/ erasers, black or blue ballpoint pens (no 

gel ink), box of 16 or 24 crayons, 2-1/2” erasers. Please 

bring your donations to the collection bin in the narthex 

by Mon., Oct 3. Questions? Contact Karen Hand.  

St. Thomas Clinic Meds & Supplies 

Thanks to everyone who donated medicines and medical supplies 

this summer for the St. Thomas Clinic in Franklin. Calvary collects 

three times a year; our next collection will be the month of  

October. If you have questions, contact Nancy Brandt.  
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 July Memorials 
 

 

In Memory of Don Daniels:  

Timothy & Beth Thrasher, Joe & Cynthia Montgomery, Bob & Beverly Heid,  

H. Reed Thompson, Jr., Grace Wolf, Elise Wolf, Jim & Phyllis Birdwell, Jim & Julie Farr,  

Margie Leive, Steve & Pattie Bardonner, Patricia Klinge, Philip & Pam,  

Ron & Debra Stephens, Judy Kirkland, Olive Branch Maintenance Group,  

Kathleen Goodwin, Marilyn Rothkopf, Ken, Marcia, & Karol Kehlbeck,  

Larry & Sara Jupin, Melvin Wessler, Gary & Linda Bugher, Bob & Rosie Blazek,  

Marvin & Rhonda Hansen, Karen Meyer, Brad & Jeanne Danner, Claudia Benyon, 

Mary Graff, Thomas McKee, Kathy Zuicker, Margaret Whisnand, Les & Nancy Brandt, 

Tom & Anita Oyer, Ray & Jan Main, Janet Grube, Kris & Paris Roach,  

Tiffany Santa Lucia 
 

In Memory of Ruth Remetta:  

Doris Dressler, Henrietta Snively, Ann Arnold, Charles & Betty Bardonner, Elise Wolf, 

Jim & Phyllis Birdwell, Ray & Jan Main, Mel Wessler, Grace Wolf, Margie Leive,  

Jim & Jan Dunaway 
 

In Memory of Patricia Collins:  

Jim & Connie Myers, Elise Wolf, Larry & Sara Jupin, Judy Kirkland, Steve Martz,  

Margie Leive 
 

In Memory of Dale Arnholt:  

Les & Nancy Brandt 
 

In Memory of Kathy Ponitz:  

Les & Nancy Brandt 

General News 

Fall Mum Sale Benefits Community Garden 

Calvary’s Fall Mum Sale is here again. Orders will be taken beginning on Sat/Sun  

August 13/14. The last Sunday for ordering is September 3/4 as orders must be in to 

Schegel’s Greenhouse by Tuesday, September 6. Mums and Ornamental Kale (Red 

or White) again cost $10.00. Delivery of flowers will occur on Saturday and Sunday, 

September 17/18. Delivery will occur at both Calvary church services and at the 

Church Picnic grounds on September 18. 
 

Order now and pay at time of delivery. Proceeds will benefit the Community  

Garden expansion, Hunger, Inc. of Perry Township, Emmaus Food Pantry in Fountain 

Square and SENSE Charter School in Indianapolis. Colors of mums are Orange/

Bronze, Pink/Purple, Yellow, Red, or White, but cannot always be guaranteed. 
 

Order at Mum Table in narthex or email Pastor Art.  

Sponsored by Outreach Ministry and the Community Garden Committee (Jake  

Allen, Mark Jung, Wayne Mayo, Joe Pluckebaum, Jim Richert, Art Wehrmeister, Paul 

Woodburn) 



6  

Stewardship Update  By Jake Allen,  Stewardship Ministry Team Director 
 

 

Mission Envelopes – Deaf Interpreted Worship Initiative at Christ Lutheran 
Stewardship designated the third quarter Mission  

Envelopes in the amount of $800 to support the new Deaf 

Interpreted worship initiative at Christ Lutheran in  

Irvington.  To celebrate this new era, Christ Lutheran will 

be hosting monthly meals with food and fellowship for 

those who are deaf (those who are learning sign  

language are also welcome to attend!)  The first meal 

event will be help on Monday August 8th 6:00pm.  Please 

RSVP if you are able to attend. 
 

 

Financial Planning Workshop and Dinner - Wednesday September 21 
Join us in the narthex on Wednesday September 21 at 6:00 p.m. The Stewardship 

team will be hosting a light dinner followed by a Financial Planning Workshop.   

Topics covered will include retirement and estate planning.  Other information will 

be provided on Qualified Charitable Distributions and their relationship to RMDs as 

well as the inclusion of A Christian provision in your will. For further information please 

contact Jennifer Skojac or Jake Allen. 

 

 

Thrivent Action Grants 
Please remember that All Thrivent members are  

eligible to receive up to two Thrivent Action Grants a 

year.  Action grants in an amount of up to $250 each 

are available for many projects at Calvary.  Recent 

projects that have been partially funded with Thrivent 

Action Grants include the Mother’s Day Flower Sale 

and the Easter Egg Hunt.  Have questions about  

connecting your Thrivent membership to a project? 

Contact Stewardship. 

Stewardship Emphasis 
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NEWS FROM LUTHERAN HIGH SCHOOL OF INDIANAPOLIS 

30th Annual Golf Outing - August 6 

The 30th Annual Lutheran High School Golf Outing will take place on Saturday,  

August 6 at Martinsville Golf Club.  Check-in and lunch begin at 12:30 pm, and the 

Golf Scramble with a Shotgun Start follows at 2:00 pm.  Proceeds will benefit the LHS 

Annual Fund.  Register now at LHSI.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
LHS Homecoming Weekend 2022 - September 9-10 

Mark your calendar for LHS Homecoming Weekend 2022. Kickoff the weekend fes-

tivities as the Saints football team takes the field on Friday night.  LHS Alumni will en-

joy free admission, an Alumni family tent, snacks, and prizes.  Class Reunions (1982, 

1987, 1992, 1997, 2002, 2007, 2012, 2017) will take place on September 10.  

 
The together Project 

Lutheran High School is excited to introduce The  

together Project. Join together as we Pursue  

Opportunity, Move with Purpose, and Champion the 

Positive. Stay tuned for more information. 
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Opening the Doors to the 73rd School Year 

Our theme Bible verse for the 2022-23 school year is:  

“But you are a chosen race, a royal priesthood, a holy nation, God’s own people,[a] that you may declare 

the wonderful deeds of him who called you out of darkness into his marvelous light”  1 Peter 2:9 
 

Our theme for the school year –  PART of HIS STORY 
 

A story has many parts. It unfolds and develops through the author’s imagination and leading.  To be part of 

God’s story is a true blessing. As God’s chosen people we are part of His story. He knew us before we were 

conceived. As Jesus was nailed to the cross and rose victoriously on Easter we, too, are part of that salvation 

story. The end of the story is already known as we join our Father in heaven. We are to share that story with 

others. We have that privilege and opportunity each day through the Christian Day School. A new school year 

is upon us- let us rejoice and give thanks!         
 

Final Registration- 2022-23 Final registration for Preschool–8th grade is scheduled for Monday and Tuesday, 

August 1-2. Times each day are 9 AM-Noon and 5-7:00PM. Please come during a time that fits into your  

schedule. Registration will take place in the gym. Please enter through door #2. Important business is  

accomplished during this process. Please alert the school office if you will be unable to attend so that  

arrangements can be made to accomplish these tasks prior to the first day of school. Students may  

accompany you to visit their classrooms, organize lockers, and bring school supplies. 

August calendar preview: 

Mon & Tues, Aug 1-2   Final Registration 9AM- Noon; 5-7:00PM in the gymnasium 

Wed, 8/10   8:00AMFirst Day of Preschool, Kindergarten-8th Grade      

 8:45AMOpening Chapel  

Wed, 8/17   8:30AMFirst Wednesday delayed start    
 

Enrollments Still Being Accepted  

We are still accepting enrollments for the 2022-23 school year. Please let your friends, family members,  

neighbors, and co-workers know about the quality Christian education opportunities at Calvary Lutheran 

School. We extend this ministry to all people desiring this Christian education.   
 

We Bid Farewell to these Servants of God 

The School Secretary position was vacant as Mrs. Amy Andre informed us that she would not be returning for 

2022-23. We will miss Mrs. Andre very much. We thank the Lord for sharing His gifts of love through Mrs. Andre 

for 5 years as our school secretary and administrative assistant. We ask the Lord to bless Mrs. Andre as new 

doors of service are opened to her. God’s Speed! 
 

Mrs. Christa Bell announced her departure after serving as our 1st through 8th grade Spanish Teacher for the 

past 10 years at Calvary. Mrs. Bell served with a heart filled with God’s love. We ask the Lord to walk with  

Christa as He opens new doors for her. Thank you for your loving service. You are missed! 
 

We Welcome New Staff to Calvary 

Due to enrollment our 4th grade required two classrooms. Mrs. Allison Strohm will be our expanded 4th grade 

teacher. We look forward to the gifts that Mrs. Strohm brings each day as she instructs the students.   
 

A new addition to our faculty is a STEM Instructor. We welcome Mr. Jason Scheidt to that part-time teaching 

role. Jason will instruct Kindergarten through 5th grade students in STEM and related fields. Mr. Scheidt has 

served as a substitute teacher and is well known by the students. Jason and Mrs. Scheidt send their 3 children 

to Calvary Lutheran School.   
 

A new face will greet you as our school secretary. Mrs. Megan Waterman is our new school secretary. You may 

have already experienced her warm greeting and care. You will all get to know her as most school  

contacts begin their journey with her. We ask the Lord to bless Megan in her work. We rejoice in the Lord’s 

leading her to serve in this capacity. We look forward to Megan’s presence among us each day.   
 

Another new face at Calvary this year is Ms. Mariah McIntyre. Ms. McIntyre will be serving as our City Connects 

Site Coordinator. This position provides mental health support and a variety of other services to our students 

and families. This extends beyond the classroom. City Connects is administered and funded through Marian 

University. We look forward to a wonderful school year as together additional support services will be extend 

to our Calvary School Community. We are blessed to have Ms. Mariah joining our staff.  We ask the Lord to 

bless her in this new position.      

Calvary Lutheran School News from Principal Rensner 
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Teacher Aide Staffing at Calvary Lutheran Church and School 

With many classrooms filled we thank God for the giving heart and hands of our teacher aides. Mrs. Mary 

Catherine Miller, Mrs. Sheila Bolton, Mrs. Sarah Ebert, Mrs. Melanie Huene, Mrs. Abra Myers, Mrs. Lori Turner, and 

Mrs. Kapri Briones are a tremendous blessing to students and staff. We applaud their efforts and care. Much is 

accomplished through their daily presence.  
 

Staff Anniversary Celebrations during the 2022-23 school year 

We are blessed with many faculty and staff anniversary celebrations this year. Our 5 year incremental  

anniversaries include: 5 Years at Calvary: Jessica Harmon & Jennifer Skojac, 10 Years at Calvary: Heather  

Alexander, Jennifer Beach, & Amy LaFara, 15 Years at Calvary: Katie Ceder.  

Our incremental 5 year anniversary celebration will be held in January during National Lutheran Schools Week.  

As you can see we are richly blessed with the gifts of God through these individuals as they serve in His Name 

and Love.   
 

SGO Information 

Too Good To Be True?! 

God has provided a unique opportunity to help fund the Christian education of our Calvary students. The  

Lutheran Scholarship Granting Organization of Indiana has been identified as a new Scholarship Granting  

Organization. Scholarships through private and corporate donations are granted to Calvary student families 

whose income is less than 300% of the Federal free or reduced hot lunch guidelines.   
 

How may I help?   

Donations are currently being accepted. We are in need of $55,500.00 to fully fund these grants.  
 

Multiple Benefits for Calvary Lutheran School students, the private or corporate donor, and Calvary Lutheran 

Church   

1. Students and their families accepted in this program will receive a scholarship grant per child enrolled 

in Kindergarten -8th grade at Calvary. 

2. The donor will receive a 50% Indiana State tax credit for every dollar donated.  Example:  A donation 

of $1000.00 will result in a tax credit of $500.00 towards your Indiana income tax liability. Private as well 

as corporate donations will receive this benefit. 

3. The $55,500.00 received will eliminate the amount of money granted to our students and their families 

through our own budgeted funds.   
 

Where Do I sign up? 

Donor forms are available online at www.LutheranSGO.org. Be sure to mark CALVARY LUTHERAN SCHOOL as 

the recipient of your donation.   
 

How Do I Proceed? 

Return the completed donor form along with your donation to the School Office or directly to the Lutheran 

SGO of Indiana by December 31, 2021. The Lutheran SGO of Indiana will issue your tax credit statement for 

your 2021 tax filing. 
 

What happens in the future?  

Children receiving a scholarship grant are eligible the following school year to convert this grant to an Indiana 

CHOICE SCHOLARSHIP. This again significantly reduces the need for congregational funded scholarship  

dollars.   
 

Children will have the opportunity to hear God’s Word each day through your giving. God continues to open 

doors to others once thought closed due to financial needs. Your assistance in this program is so greatly  

appreciated! 
 

Have you participated in the SGO donation? 

Over 65 families have participated in this process by donating nearly $700,000.00 during the past ten years.  

We are asking those past donors to enlist two other families to become involved in this “Too Good to be True” 

adventure. By donating in the past you are fully aware of the unique benefits this SGO provides. Please help 

by talking to at least two other families and enlist their participation as well. 
 

This same opportunity is available to businesses. Take full advantage of this as you note your 

state tax liabilities. Please address any questions to Mr. Rensner.     
 

Calvary Lutheran School News from Principal Rensner 

http://www.LutheranSGO.org
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Adult Ministry 

Lunch OUT!  Wednesday, August 3, 2022    11:00 am.         

Yokohama Japanese Cuisine and Sushi 

 

67 N. Madison Avenue, Greenwood 46142 (Located in Historic Old Town) 

 

For our ‘First Wednesday’ outing this month, we’re headed to Yokohama.  

 

Recommended by Jim & Jan Dunaway, the menu includes lunch specials, soups, 

salads, sushi, chicken, seafoods, Japanese wines and beers.  

 

Easy parking; tables will be reserved for Calvary Lutheran. Please join us! 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

LUNCH & LEARN    Wednesday, August 17, 2022    11:00 am 

Provided Entrée: Pizza, Garden Salad and Assorted Desserts  

 

See bulletin announcements, mailbox flyers and CLCS.ORG for program details  

 

Adults of all ages are welcome! Suggested Lunch Donation: $5.  
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Compassion Ministry 

School Supplies Thank You! 

The Compassion Ministry team would like to thank everyone for their generous  

donations of school supplies for Perry Township and Calvary.  They've been delivered 

and were very much appreciated!  

Produce Table in Narthex 

If you have extra produce from your garden that you'd like to share, place it on the 

table in the narthex.  The produce is available to everyone, and free-will donations 

will benefit the Good Samaritan Fund that supports Calvary church and school  

families in need.  

The Blessed and Grateful Homeless Ministry 

The Blessed and Grateful Homeless Ministry, started by a woman several years ago 

out of her home, provides much needed clothes and food to the homeless  

population in downtown Indianapolis. The greatest need at this time is new ankle 

length socks and new or gently used T-shirts (L – XL). If you would like to support this 

ministry, please place your items in the wooden bin in the narthex.  

Addresses Needed for College Care Packages    

Our Compassion Ministry Team desires to support our Calvary college students by 

sending them care packages throughout the year.  If you have an undergrad  

college student in your family, please email or text Linda Bugher by Monday,  

September 12th the following information:   

 

• Student Name 

• College Attending 

• Student Address   

• Year (e.g., Junior) 

• Major/Area of Study 

• Student Email Address  

• Student Cell Phone (optional) 

  

To confirm our information is current, we need to hear from you even if you supplied 

information last year.  Please let Linda know any changes throughout the year.   
 

“For I know the plans I have for you,” declares the Lord, “plans to prosper you and 

not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future.”  Jeremiah 29:11 
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Youth Ministry 

FLIGHT—High School Youth Group 
The high school youth group meets weekly on Sunday nights from  

5:30-7:00 p.m. Check the church bulletin for weekly updates  

regarding specific weekly events.  
 

LAUNCH (5th-6th grades) 
The All Youth Kick-Off is coming up on Sunday, August 21st from  

5:30-7:30 pm! This event is open to all youth in grades 5-8. Check the 

weekly bulletin for more details as the event gets closer.  
 

SAIL (7th & 8th grades) 
The All Youth Kick-Off is coming up on Sunday, August 21st from  

5:30-7:30 pm! This event is open to all youth in grades 5-8. Check the 

weekly bulletin for more details as the event gets closer.  
 

 

Fellowship Ministry 

Outdoor Worship & Picnic at German Park on September 18th 

Mark your calendars! Planning has begun for our Outdoor Worship & Picnic on  

Sunday, September 18th. It’s back at German Park this year! We will worship at  

11:00 a.m., then enjoy a yummy meal and play games afterward. Bring the family & 

invite your friends! Get ready to make new friends too! More info coming in August 

announcements. We will be looking for volunteers to serve & Picnic Patrons to offset 

the costs. Love to have your participation. Be sure to SAVE the DATE!  

Confirmation 

7th & 8th Grade Students – Confirmation Ministry Invite 

Calvary’s Head-to-Heart (H2H) Confirmation provides a chance for each youth to 

grow in his/her relationship with the Lord and others, as each youth prepares to  

receive the Lord’s Supper and to affirm his/her faith in Jesus. Parents and youth are 

invited to a special informational meeting on Sun., Aug 21 at 4:45 p.m. Our  

confirmation year will formally begin Sun., Sept 11 during the Sunday morning  

education hour. Contact churchsecretary@clcs.org for more details. 

mailto:churchsecretary@clcs.org


13  

Ladies’ Bible Study, Saturday, August 6th 8:30 a.m. 

This month’s study will be from the Lutheran Women’s Summer 

2022 Quarterly and shared by everyone. Join us in the  

Church Library on Saturday, August 6th at 8:30 a.m. 

Extravagant Sharing 

The Sharing Place of Lutheran Child and Family Services continues to appreciate our 

sharing with those who are in need of food through Calvary’s EXTRAVAGANT  

SHARING! The canned fruits and veggies will be quickly used when they are  

delivered to the Sharing Place from the July donations. Thanks to all of you who  

continue blessing so many in this way.  
 

In August please share canned soups and soup mixes with The Sharing Place by 

placing them on the Extravagant Sharing shelves in the church narthex. God loves a 

cheerful giver!  

Women in Mission 

Ladies’ Pinochle Club 

Whether it’s your first time or you’re an old pro, join us for  

Pinochle! We meet the 2nd Monday of each month at  

5:30 p.m. in the Conference Room. Our August date is 

Monday, August 8th. Hope to see you there! 

 

Questions? Contact Sandra Wilson. 

Blankets for Babies 

Blankets for Babies is meeting again!! Our next meeting is  

Thursday, August 4th. We will meet from 6:00—7:30 p.m. in the 

North Narthex (mailbox area).  

 

Questions?  Call Susan Daniels. 
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Parish Education 

Rally Day 2022 

 

 

Come join us at Calvary Lutheran for Rally Day 

Sunday, August 28th after the 10:45 a.m. service 

 

We invite all to learn about our Sunday school, what Calvary has to 

offer, and have a great afternoon with food, fun and fellowship! 

 
 

 

Spring Sunday School Attendance Awards 

Faithful 

    Helen Denny      Damon Honebrink  Leyla Honebrink 

Tyson Honebrink  Paisley Langhammer  Theo Reifsteck 
 

 

Head-to-Heart Confirmation Prayer Angels Needed 

Do you want to be a positive influence on the faith of our young people? Prayer  

angels encourage our 2nd year confirmation students throughout the year with  

prayers, cards, and little gifts. At the end of the year, we host a special banquet 

where our secret prayer angels are revealed and connect with their confirmand. 

Contact the church office (churchsecretary@clcs.org) or our Prayer Angel  

Coordinator (Diana Blazek) if you are interested in serving as a prayer angel. 

mailto:churchsecretary@clcs.org
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Worship Anew 

Lutheran Ministries Media, Inc. 

Toll-Free: (888) 286-8002  www.worshipanew.org  
Sunday 10:00 AM - WHMB-TV 40   Sunday 11:30 a.m. - Direct TV Channel 377 

  

    August 2022 

 

August 7, 2022 – Ninth Sunday after Pentecost 

Psalm 33:12-22; Hebrews 11:1-16; Psalm 33:12-22 

“Anxious Hearts” - Sermon Text: Luke 12:34 - Rev. Shayne Jonker 
 

“For where your treasure is, there will your heart be also.” If your stuff is what you 

treasure, your heart will be devoted to these things and become your gods. Thus our 

Lord graciously directs us away from our idols to Himself. For He alone is reliable and 

can deliver us from anxiety and fear. 
 

August 14, 2022 – Tenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Psalm 103:1-13; Hebrews 11:17-31; 12:1-3; Luke 12:9-53 

“Looking for Love” - Sermon Text: Hebrews 11:17-31; 12:1-3 - Rev. Paul Shoemaker 
 

God is triune – three Persons, yet one God, as revealed in Scripture. We cannot fully 

comprehend this. But another truth from Scripture we do fully understand – the Triune 

God loves each one of us with a tremendous love. 
 

August 21, 2022 – Eleventh Sunday after Pentecost 

Psalm 50:1-15; Isaiah 66:18-23; Luke 13:22-30 

“All or Nothing” - Sermon Text: Luke 13:22-30 - Rev. William Mueller 
 

Jesus can often say somethings that are downright challenging. Luke 13:22-30 is no 

exception! What does Jesus mean when He says many will strive to enter through 

the door but will not be able? It appears that Jesus is taking an “all or nothing” 

approach. Why? Might it be that is the only way for salvation? How can our faith 

and Christian living be encouraged? It’s all or nothing with the one who was first, 

who became last for us! 
 

August 28, 2022 – Twelfth Sunday after Pentecost 

Psalm 131; Hebrews 13:1-8; Luke 14:1-14 

“I Am Content” - Sermon Text: Hebrews 13:5 - Rev. Dr. Thomas Ahlersmeyer 
 

When we call our Savior “my Jesus,” we do so knowing that forgiveness of sins and 

eternal life is ours from Him and in Him. Because of the One 

“who is the same yesterday and today and forever,” I am 

Content! 
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CALVARY LUTHERAN CHURCH & SCHOOL 
    Worship:  Saturdays  6:30 PM                       Sundays    8:00 & 10:45 AM 

   Family Education Hour (Bible Study & Sunday School)  9:25 AM 
  

Senior Pastor: Kurt Ebert     kebert@clcs.org 

Associate Pastor: Joshua Reifsteck    jreifsteck@clcs.org 

Deaconess:  Emily Spelde      espelde@clcs.org 

Youth & Family Pastor:  Sam Troemel    stroemel@clcs.org       

Tamil Indian Ministry:  Pastor Udhay Raji   revudhay@hotmail.com 

Dir. Of Children’s Ministry:  Heather Marrero   childrensministry@clcs.org 

Principal:  Stephen Rensner     rensner@thecalvaryschool.org 

Dir. Of Connection & Engagement:  Kara Hiatt   connections@clcs.org 

Admissions Counselor:   Jennifer Skojac    admissions@thecalvaryschool.org  

Church Secretary:   Shari Lipps     churchsecretary@clcs.org 

Church Receptionist:   Shari Shaker    churchreceptionist@clcs.org 

School Secretary:   Megan Waterman    schoolsecretary@thecalvaryschool.org 

Bookkeeper:    Tereasa Camin     calvarybookkeeper@clcs.org 

Business Manager:  Gary Bugher    businessmanager@clcs.org    

Church Office & Website: (317) 783-2000   www.clcs.org     

School Office & Website:  (317) 783-2305   www.choosecalvary.com 


